
The Department of Energy Audit Division’s 2020-2020 Energy North WCOG Final Report, 

dated October 13, 2021, and the Audit Division’s Addendum to that Report dated October 20, 

2021, contain material identified by the Utility in its filings as “confidential.”  The allegedly 

confidential material is inextricably intertwined with information that has not been identified as 

confidential.   Accordingly, the Department of Energy identifies the Report and Addendum as 

confidential in its entirety; redaction is not possible. 
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